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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2010-05 
To  : Regional presidents, National leaders, National messiahs, Boonbong-wangs 
From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 
Date   : January 14, 2010 
Re.    : Special care and guidance for leaders of the church and providential organizations 
in each region and mission nation 

 
May God and True Parents’ blessings and love be with brothers and sisters in your region, 

mission nations and providential organizations. 
 
Recently there have been instances within and outside the church where leaders and 

members had their faith in Unificationism and in attendance to True Parents challenged. Some were 
solicited to take part in activities of private non-profit organizations and to give them priority over 
the providential activities True Parents are guiding. In some regions and mission nations, promises 
of financial support were offered. This has created uncertainty for some leaders, and the situation 
has caused True Parents great concern.  

In the light of these circumstances, regional presidents, national leaders, national messiahs 
and boonbong-wangs are reminded to pay particular care and attention to the leaders and members 
of the church and providential organizations in each region and mission nation, offering guidance 
and encouragement so that there is clarity about True Parents’ leadership and central position.  

 
If you have concerns about this situation with regard to your mission nation or region, please 

immediately contact the World Mission Headquarters through any of the following means:  
 
- Contact person: Mr. Ki Man Lee, Director of Administrative Affairs 
- Tel: 82-3275-4200 
- Fax: 82-3275-4220 
- E-mail: mission@tongil.or.kr 
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